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October 7th, 2025 

Sarah Vanlandingham 

Keplity Health 

552 Fort Evans Road Suite 206 

Leesburg, VA 20176 

 

Dear Sarah Vanlandingham: 

 

I am writing to inquire upon the part-time clinical psychologist position available at your organization, Klepity 

Health. I was thrilled to find this position on Indeed and see that your company prioritizes children and their 

individual needs. I graduated from Boston University with a PhD in clinical psychology and have completed 

several years of a clinical internship, which leads me to believe that I could be a wonderful candidate for this 

job. 

I graduated from Longwood University with honors and earned my Bachelor of Science in Psychology and 

Sociology. Since graduating from Longwood, I have been working as a certified mental health counselor in the 

state of Maryland. Throughout my time as a counselor, I’ve had the chance to gain incredibly valuable 

experiences and skills that I could apply to this position, including but not limited to assessment, diagnosis, and 

treatment of individuals with mental illness. I quickly curated a love for helping children, and so I chose to 

specialize in adolescent care and treatment while working towards my PhD at Boston University. I was given 

the incredible opportunity to research how clinical methods can be improved and expanded for children with 

Autism, which helped me gain experience in research methods and application. After earning my PhD, I 

completed a three-year clinical internship at a behavioral health treatment center for adolescents. All of these 

experiences have helped me procure a dynamic and extensive knowledge base that I believe would help me 

uphold and maintain the vision of Keplity Health. 

I am a passionate proponent for mental health care and have been since a very young age. In high school, I 

wrote an award-winning speech about the need for improved mental health support for students and staff in U.S. 

school systems. I have carried this passion with me throughout my entire education journey and use it to drive 

me towards achieving my goals. It would be my honor to contribute this passion that I hold to your company 

and your vision of prioritizing children’s mental health and well-being.  

I have spent my life gaining knowledge and experience about the field of psychology and believe that I could 

use these skills to help strengthen your organization. If my qualifications meet the criteria that you desire for 

this job, then please let me know, as I would love to schedule an interview if at all possible. Regardless, thank 

you so much for your time and consideration.  

Sincerely,  

 

Addison Carney  


	Addison M. Carney

